Camp Reminders

As we approach the arrival of camp this year I want to give a few reminders and information that may be helpful when you plan for camp.
· Leaving for camp – We will eat pizza at 11:45 after church before we leave for camp.  Please bring your luggage as we will pack immediately following church and leave for camp ASAP
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Label everything (especially towels, washcloths, swimsuits, even toiletries)
· Camp Store/ Missions – There will be two times this week where your camper can purchase something from the camp store.   These items range from $0.50 to $5.00 so do not feel like you have to send lots of money.  You can send money for an offering for missionary if you would like.  Please label that money.
· Camp Mail – Each day at lunch there is a mail call for all campers that receive mail for that day.  Please make sure if you are going to send mail to send it early enough so that it will not arrive after Friday.  The address for the camp is 1051 Alabran Road Smicksburg, PA 16256
· Medication – Please clearly label your child’s medication - This should tell us what they take, when they take it, how they take it, etc.  
· Allergies – Please make Pastor Chad or Valerie aware of any allergies/ conditions that your camper may have.  This is important especially as we travel to and from camp.
· Clothes – Please be aware that your child may wear multiple outfits a day – hot/sweaty activities, swimming, evening chapel.   
· Closing program – Parents are welcome though not required to attend the closing program of camp.  If you do decide to plan on attending please let us know.
· Travel:  We will stop maybe once or twice on the way to camp for a bathroom break.  These will not be meal stops seeing that we will be having supper soon after we arrive.  On the way home we will be stopping for food.  The Sunday School is going to pay for this.  If you would like to help out with the cost you can give it to the Sunday School.  We have been arriving home from camp between 7 and 8 the past years from camp.  We will let you know a more definitive time that Friday.  Please give Pastor Chad or Valerie a contact number so that we can get in touch with you about our time of arrival!
· Contacting us:  You can contact us via our cell phone during camp week!  Our number is (814) 203 – 8970.  If you have to contact us before camp you can call the church or our house phone which is (814) 697 – 6832
We are excited to have your children coming to camp.  Please do not hesitate to call if there is any question that you may have in regards to camp.  


